Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Agresso Upgrade and Migration of Non-Microsoft SQL Server Databases (2016-2022)
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

I am writing to make a Freedom of Information request for all documentation, project plans, and business cases related to the upgrade of the Financial Management application Agresso, and the migration of non-Microsoft SQL Server databases, such as MySQL, Oracle, and PostgreSQL, to Microsoft SQL Server. The period I am requesting information for is from 2016 to 2022.

I request all information in any form, including but not limited to reports, emails, presentations, project plans, and business cases. The requested information should include any plans or proposals for the upgrade and migration, any decisions or approvals made, and any reports or updates on the progress of the projects. I would also like to request any recommendations, reports, or projects related to the migration of non-Microsoft SQL Server databases to Microsoft SQL Server.

Answer:

Please accept our apology for the delay in responding. Whilst considering the public interest in releasing some of the information which may have been exempt under Section 31, we recognised there was more information held to consider within the scope of your request. Quite a substantial amount of documentation and many emails would fall under the request as it stands. For your information this letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 12 – the appropriate limit, has been applied. We estimate that it would take over 25 hours to locate and collate all of the information requested.

Where some information could be released, should you bring your request under the appropriate limit, please also be aware that some of the information would be exempt under Section 31 – law enforcement. Disclosure of the requested information would be likely to have significant negative impact on the prevention of crime. The Council considers there is a strong public interest in avoiding likely prejudice to the prevention of crime.

If you would like help in refining your request in order to bring the request under the appropriate limit (18 hours of work) and discussing which areas may be exempt from release, please do not hesitate to contact us, as we are happy to provide advice and assistance on this.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
